
 

Named tax avoidance schemes, 
promoters, enablers and suppliers 
– evidence 
 

 

Under Section 86 of Finance Act 2022 (FA 2022), HMRC can publish any information,  

which includes documents, that HMRC considers appropriate to inform taxpayers about  

the risks associated with a tax avoidance scheme and/or to protect the public revenue.  

HMRC is publishing documents under FA 2022. This will include, but is not limited to,  

marketing and communication materials such as emails, letters and newsletters that  

promoters and suppliers of tax avoidance schemes often use to explain and justify  

how a scheme is claimed to work.  

Further information regarding what HMRC may publish can be found on GOV.UK. 

  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/named-tax-avoidance-schemes-promoters-enablers-and-suppliers/information-hmrc-may-publish-about-tax-avoidance-schemes-promoters-enablers-and-suppliers


Evidence – published 3 May 2023: 
 

The ‘NOVA Declaration’, Buckingham Wealth Ltd 
 

We have published a document that shows Buckingham Wealth Ltd and Minerva Services Ltd 

(the ‘Promoters’) encouraging Umbrella Remuneration Trust (URT) users to sign a declaration 

that claims the URT to which contributions were made is void, and HMRC must close its 

enquiries as they are invalid, and instead make a 'replacement” contribution to a newly founded 

‘Nova’ Trust.  

HMRC considers this to be an acknowledgement by the Promoters that the URT arrangements 

do not work. The enquiries remain valid and HMRC considers that the Nova Trust arrangements 

are a continuation of the arrangements used by the URT, and therefore subject to tax and 

National Insurance contributions (NICs). HMRC would encourage all users of the URT not to 

enter into Nova without obtaining independent advice. 

Note: In the newsletter, ‘RT’ stands for remuneration trust. 



  



  



 


